Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th November 2012 commencing at 7.30 pm. The Chairman, Cllr Chris Wright, presided; present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice-Chairman), Paul Bolam, Matthew Dovey, Mike Patrick and Judith Westgate with G Russell in attendance. Also present for part of the meeting were County Cllr David Turner and three members of the public.

11/12/1
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Ian Dickinson who had been delayed, from Cllr John Hieatt who is unwell and from District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie who is away.
11/12/2
Declarations of Interest

None

11/12/3
Public Participation

a.
It was agreed that for the service on Remembrance Sunday the sign which advertises The Three Horseshoes should be removed from the area near the War Memorial.

b.
Mr Williams from The Plough, 1 Oxford Road said that he would prepare a plan for the area between his boundary fence and the road which would show his preference for the layout of grass, tarmac and kerbing. He would then discuss this with the Parish Council and the representatives from County Highways.
11/12/4.
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 1st October 2012

The words ‘without consulting the Parish Council’ were added to Minute 10/12/5 b and the sentence ‘For the avoidance of doubt, the Village Hall Committee is separate to the Parish Council.’ was added to Minute 10/12/10 a. and the words ‘as against Standing Orders’ at the end of Minute 10/12/18. ‘The Meeting closed at 9.00’ was added as a final paragraph after which the Minutes were approved and signed as a true record.
11/12/5.
Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

i. 
Trees in Combewell that need cutting back by the Parish Council; a quotation for doing this work has been obtained by Cllr Mike Patrick

ii.
It is too soon for there to be any conclusive feedback on the impact that the new VAS outside the School. This matter will be discussed at the next meeting.

ii.
Cllr Paul Bolam had attended the recent training course conducted by the Oxfordshire Playing Fields Association and his Certificate was presented to him. 

11/12/6.
County Councillor’s Report

County Cllr Turner said that the leak in Southend has been brought to the attention of Thames Water, and both the County and District Councils. Efforts to solve the problem are ongoing

Bus stops at bottom of Southend; the matter will be decided by County Cllr Rodney Rose after quotes for providing pathways have been received.

County Cllr Turner said that he would make further enquiries about replacing the sign in Wheatley Road marking the ‘Hidden Dip’ and confirmed that the traffic speed surveys have been ordered and will be undertaken in due course.

A letter from Adrian Townsend about the pathway outside the village hall was reported to County Cllr Turner. The Village Hall Committee (VHC) has paid for a new pavement to replace the steps that had previously led to the back door of the village hall. This was configured to sweep around the corner and in addition to facilitating access to the new parking area to the side of the Hall it effectively also provided an improved route to the bus stop outside The Plough. The VHC wanted to know which authority is responsible for providing pavements for general pedestrian use and whether further improvements could be made. County Cllr Turner said that hr would discuss this with the County officers concerned.

County Cllr Turner reported further progress towards a solution to deal with vehicles parked outside Unipart.

Apparently work is still required to repair the pothole in Oxford Rd near The Old Post Office and, although Keith Stenning has now met with Cllr Mike Patrick at Kiln Lane and Combewell, there are still matters, such as the problem puddle at Kiln Lane, which are waiting to receive attention.

11/12/7.
District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Gillespie had written to the Clerk making the following points about matters that had been mentioned at the October Parish Council Meeting
No 10 Kiln Lane: This file was closed a few years ago as although there had been an enforcement notice against it the officer looking into the matter resolved that there was evidence that this plot had been used for this purpose for over twenty years and therefore any attempt to force an enforcement at that period would never have succeeded in appeal.

It was evident last night that there were considerable and understandable concerns that No 8 Kiln Lane could in fact fall foul of the same procedure as above i.e  exceed the 12 year period. I have had it confirmed today that this is NOT the case. The clock stops at each new order and the enforcement team therefore have ten years each time the order ‘exit period’ has been abused. So there is no question of them clocking up the years to have their permitted right to development. 

Alan Wells Complaint about Flytipping Report Not Being Followed Up; District Cllr Gillespie had spoken to Julia Sander who said that BIFFA did not appear to have passed this report onto SODC but that she would ring Mr Wells and follow the matter up.

Kiln Lane Rubbish Tipping; District Cllr Gillespie had not been able to check this out but will do so over next few days. 

Double decker bus; the Enforcement Officer has visited this site twice and each time found no one on site, He has now left a letter on the bus informing the owners that they have 21 days to resolve the issue. 

11/12/8.
Finance:

Barclays Current Account at 31st October 


£38,179.57

The Council has received payment of the second half year precept of £10,400.

It was agreed to close the Bank of Ireland account in which the balance is £0. Cllrs Bolam and Wright signed the letter of authority.

The Council noted the October direct debit payment to Grundons of £56.78

The following cheques were approved for payment:

Benhamlaw (period 15/5 to 28/10)



      £3,420.00

Southern Electric (Christmas tree supply)


           £17.99

Colourplus (Oct/November edition)



         £831.21

BDO (annual audit)





         £672.00

Berinsfield Community Business (three months)

         £522.00

G Russell (Administration October)



         £102.20
G Russell (Salary)




 
         £406.97
E Tipping (Annual fee)




      £1,300.00

E. Tipping (petrol for mowers)



           £52.00

11/12/9.
Planning

a). Application

P12/S2392/FUL 5 Southend; Proposed replacement dwelling
The Council recommends that this application be refused. The proposed development represents overdevelopment of the site and an encroachment across the building line. 

This application seems very similar to P11/W1993 which was refused. Another precedent for refusal was set when the owners on the neighbouring site were refused permission for a scheme which the Council regards as very similar to the current application.

b). Planning Enforcement and Appeals

Cllr Judith Westgate reported that cars are no longer being parked in the field on the corner of Tadpole Lane and Wheatley Road.

It was understood that a new planning application would be coming from Greenwoods in regard to a new building that has been observed on that site but no such application has been seen to date.

c). Community-led Planning

The Clerk has obtained and distributed digital copies of maps of village maps. He hopes to obtain digital copies of the Conservation Area map and listed buildings in the near future.

Cllr Matthew Dovey suggested that a general village meeting should be held early in the New Year so that the planning process could begin. Anton Nath of ORCC has offered to facilitate the discussion at that meeting.

11/12/10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

i. The Council noted that a Police ‘Have Your Say’ meeting would be held at 3 p.m. on 10th November outside Elm Drive Shops, although there did not seem to have been much publicity for this event.

ii. Notification has been received today that the Inspector has reported on the SODC Core Strategy and all can now be read on line. SODC expects to adopt Core Strategy before the end of the year.

iii. A letter from Mrs Gunther about Bus Service was passed to Cllr Dovey. It contained some general comments about running double decker buses through the village  and then a request for a service to Cowley Centre

iv. The Clerk reported that the County Council has inform the Parish that the applicant for a footpath across River Thame, south of Chippinghurst, Cuddesdon and Denton is appealing the County’s decision. The Council will be notified of the Secretary of State’s decision in due course

v. The Council has been asked if it can suggest a suitable location for a Christmas Tree drop-off point for local residents during two weeks of January. The SODC Garden waste team would collect from this site. The Council agreed that there was no suitable site.

vi. South & Vale Carers have sent a request for grant aid. This is one of the charities that the Council does usually support. A donation of £50 was made in 2011.

vii. It was agreed that the school admission poster could be displayed on the Council notice board and that details of the admission process would be published in the next Newsletter.

vii. The Council noted that SODC is holding a Forum for Town and Parish Councils on 21st November but no-one is available to attend.

11/12/11.
Sports & Social Club Lease

The Original of the new Lease has been received and Amanda Benham has confirmed that the Litigation process has been cancelled

11/12/12
Fields in Trust Agreement

Correspondence with the Trust is ongoing but so far without agreement. If the agreement proceeds the Trust has asked for up to date Land Registry information about Parsler’s Piece.

11/12/13
Playground Safety Report

Cllr Paul Bolam said that he would like further discussion of this item to be deferred until the next Council meeting and this was agreed.

11/12/14.
Village Maintenance

The Clerk confirmed that Cllr John Hieatt has arranged for storage of the extra salt supply with a resident in 52 Elm Drive. Delivery is expected this week, with all roadside salt bins to be filled in the next fortnight.

The Council agreed that the Clerk should approach suitably qualified contractors to see if the moles that are causing a problem in the Burial Ground could be humanely trapped for release elsewhere.

11/12/15
Registration of Members’ Interests

The Clerk confirmed that he has received the forms from all but one member.

11/12/16
Clerk’s Contract of Employment

Health & Safety; it was agreed that the Council would adopt the version written by Sandy Lane Parish Council which had been circulated by Cllr Matthew Dovey in October.
The Clerk will update the draft contract of employment for further study at the next meeting/
11/12/17
Report on applications for Parish Council appointments

There have been two applications expressing interest in the post of Clerk to the Parish Council. At least for the time being it was agreed that there was no need to advertise the vacancy in, for example The Oxford Mail which would cost around £250.
The Clerk showed the Council copies of typical job application forms but the Council decided that a less formal approach would suffice.

The Chairman said that he would contact all the applicants in the near future,

11/12/18
Any Other Business
None

The Meeting closed at 9.45 p.m.
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